



## **LOLA meeting: January 14, 2023**

Meeting called to order @ 9:03 am

Officers Present: Paul Duran; Patti Powell; Steve Powell; Bruce Pickel; Curt Johnson; Ryan Greenway; Pat ten Haaf and Pam Bradfield

Officers Absent: None

Last month's minutes and the treasurer report were e-mailed to each officer. Paul asked if everyone read the minutes and treasurer's report. Bruce moved to accept the minutes and seconded by Pam.

### **TREASURER'S REPORT:**

Patti gave a treasury report. A motion was made to accept the report by Scott and seconded by Ryan.

### **ACTIVITIES REPORT:**

Rick's, Harvard and Palumbo all donated money for Gold level sponsorships. 8" ice auger was purchased by Curt from Hilltop at \$370.00. Checks will come to Paul from Hilltop, Rhynard's and Topper Shop. Curt states that Hilltop will donate more. We need a banner for Hilltop. Steve states that Magnum changed ownership. We still need banners for Rick's, Palumbo and Harvard Bar and Grill. Scott stated that Carter Bacon Construction Co. may donate. There was discussion about Lincoln Pines (Bruce) is out because Cass did not play Santa this year.

### **UNFINISHED BUSINESS:**

Curt looked into getting steps, railing and a platform for the hill going into the basement of the clubhouse. He was quoted \$800.00 for this Spring work order. Patti motioned approval and Pam seconded the motion to approve up to \$1,000.00. TJ Curry from Canadian Lakes (handyman) to do the work.

### **ANNOUNCEMENTS:**

Fish Report: Bruce has been talking with Ed Pierce, head of Plainwell Hatchery. He requested information on past fish records. Bruce sent him the records he could find, however we are missing 2007-2017. There will be a survey done on Lincoln Lake fish. Ed will let him know when that will be.

It was decided to have a meeting on February 11 to plan for the derby. The Newsletter will go out this week. Kids tournament prizes will be handed out on Saturday. We must mark the fish, as child can only



get the fish registered for child or adult. One fish cannot be in both categories. Children under 16 per DNR requirements.

Paul stated that Kevin Kuhn says his company, Elite Autobody, may sponsor the kid's tournament. Bruce will talk to him. If we get money from him, it should go directly to the kid's prizes and not the general fund.

Curt would like to see Hilltop receive our business for prizes.

Paul talked to Ed Koehn. They may donate. We need hourly door prizes. We should e-mail if anyone gets donations. Scott suggested we have a donation can available for fish fund monies at the derby. There was discussion about a gun raffle to help with the fish fund. We can organize that later in the year.

**NEW BUSINESS:**

Pam has confirmed the Boater Safety class on May 20<sup>th</sup> 10am - 2pm and requested a free lunch to be offered.

The chain saw grand prize is donated by Weingartz along with \$350.00 donation. Grand prize must be present to win.

300 Raffle tickets were printed for the ice auger.

Paul clarifies that sponsors are a yearly donation, not only for the derby. We will not be returning money to the sponsors if we cancel the derby.

**TOWNSHIP REPORT:**

No one attended.

**MOTION TO ADJOURN:** by Patti, seconded by Bruce, accepted at 9:48